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Appraisal Inputs 

Further to the above, Gerald Eve particularly questions the following inputs: 

• Build Cost: BNP have adopted BCIS costs. These do not reflect the site-specific factors and
complexities of developing on the Red Barn Farm site. Further, these costs are not fully reflective of
build costs following significant cost inflation since 2020;

• Professional Fees: Not reflective of the level and quality of design work required to deliver an office
scheme in Oxford;

• Profit: Not sufficient to incentivise development of commercial property in Oxford in the current
economic climate.

• Development Finance: Not reflective of current inflationary environment.

Failure to undertake site specific assessment 

NPG (Paragraph: 003 Reference ID: 10-003-20180724) states the following: 

“Assessing the viability of plans does not require individual testing of every site or assurance that 
individual sites are viable. Plan makers can use site typologies to determine viability at the plan 
making stage. Assessment of samples of sites may be helpful to support evidence. In some 
circumstances more detailed assessment may be necessary for particular areas or key sites on 
which the delivery of the plan relies.” 

As an allocated site, Gerald Eve consider Red Barn Farm to be a key site on which the delivery of the plan 
relies. Gerald Eve therefore questions why BNP have not undertaken a site-specific assessment in this 
instance. We further note that BNP have not undertaken a site-specific assessment for any commercial sites 
in the city. 

We question why further site-specific testing has not been undertaken, particularly when considering the 
scale and impact of the proposed changes to CIL charging (c. 500% increase). 

Conclusions 

We conclude as follows: 

• The proposed CIL rates, particularly the Class E Business, B2 General industrial and B8 Storage or
distribution rates at £168.74/sq m, are excessive and represent an unprecedented increase of 500%
on January 2024 levels.  This is not justified and would need result in effective outcomes.

• We have not presently been able to reconcile the appraisal inputs provided in the BNP Viability
Report with a viable appraisal. The output is a negative land value, which must be lower than the
Benchmark Land Value.



• Gerald Eve note that differences in rent and yield between ‘City Centre’ and ‘Rest of City’ have
been identified in the BNP Viability Report, but have not been reflected in differential CIL rates for
the City Centre and Rest of City.

• Gerald Eve’s analysis of the current level of the proposed CIL rates shows that it will act as an
obstruction to the development Red Barn Farm.

• The consequence of introducing a charging schedule at the rates set out in the DCS would be to
stifle development and significantly harm commercial development in the city. We consider that
this would be particularly pertinent in ‘Rest of City’ locations, including Red Barn Farm.

• As a result, the proposed CIL charging rates should be re-considered and re-evaluated to ensure
that development is still capable of coming forward.

Yours faithfully 

Gerald Eve LLP 
 
 

 




